
     
 
0-19 (up to 25 young people with SEND) Public Health Nursing Service 
Early Market Engagement Notice 
 
Background 
Shropshire Council is reviewing its options regarding the contract for 0-19 (up to 25 for young people 
with SEND) Public Health Nursing Service, which includes health visiting, school nursing and Family 
Nurse Partnership. Shropshire Council wishes to engage with potential providers of Public Health 
Nursing Services to discuss innovative, efficient and cost-effective methods of providing this service 
in Shropshire. 
 
As such we are inviting interested organisations to meet with us to discuss the future delivery and 
development of the service. Organisations who wish to participate will be invited to a Microsoft 
Teams meeting on the afternoon of Tuesday 24th October 2023 (alternative dates may be arranged 
if required). 45-minute appointments may be booked by contacting: 
 
Ali Cartwright, Public Health Projects Support Officer, Shropshire Council 
ali.cartwright@shropshire.gov.uk  
 
Additional background information will be supplied to organisations which have booked an 
appointment. 
 
Scope  
Please note that this is not the commencement of any formal procurement process, and the Council 
is not committed to carrying out such a process. 
For the avoidance of doubt no information provided in response to this process will be used by the 
Council in assessing providers during any subsequent procurement process. 
This early market engagement exercise is intended to allow potential providers to outline their views 
and to provide information to the Council’s decision-making process. 
The Council will consider the information received as a result of this exercise to help inform its 
options appraisal and subsequent Council decision making processes. 
 
Disclaimer  
Any information provided during this process is solely for the purpose of the early market 
engagement process and no representation, warranty, or undertaking is given by the Council as to its 
accuracy or completeness, and the Council accepts no liability in relation to it. 
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